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Letters Editor

The Age
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Dear John,

Hot Tip
For your consideration, and hopefully publication:  
(243 words)

Australia is a gambling country, and nothing is more welcome than a good hot tip.  But some tips are better not followed and some things better not left to chance.

Unfortunately, that is exactly what the current government is doing in playing down the potential impact of global climate change.  Despite a review conducted by the Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change having determined that “the balance of evidence suggests a discernible human influence on global climate”, our government continues to oppose world-wide support for legislative greenhouse gas targets.

Since coming to office, the Howard government has reversed Australia’s stance on legislative targets to reduce world-wide greenhouse gas emissions, opting for the market-based approach promoted by the coal industry.  

If the government’s stance allows the increase in greenhouse gas emissions to slow down, it may not matter.  But, if they are wrong, Australians will continue to be one of the worst per capita contributors to the enhanced greenhouse effect.

As a recently published statement by over 2,000 United States economists identified, “global climate change carries with it significant environmental, economic, social and geopolitical risks that justify preventive action.”  I agree.  Science cannot always provide absolute certainty, and the market has yet to demonstrate its propensity to adequately deal with serious environmental damage.  

We need to ask ourselves as a community whether we can afford the consequences of being wrong.  The heat is on the Howard government to do better.  Our future deserves it.

Yours sincerely,

David Risstrom

  Spokesperson for the Australian Greens
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